
 

 

From the desk of Pastor Mark…  
 
My dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
 
My fifth-grade year of school was the most memorable by far.  I was blessed to be placed in the 
classroom of Mrs. Mary Matern, the best teacher I ever had.  And it became my favorite year. 
 
She was TOUGH – especially since many of us were pretty silly in our behavior.  She kept a tight 
leash on behavior in her classroom, and she worked us really hard – much harder than any teacher I 
had previously.  I remember coming home from school and throwing my textbooks against my wall 
because of all the homework I had.  But I did it all – every page, every problem.   
 
The reason I did all the work – and everyone else did too – was that were afraid of disappointing her!  
Yes, she was tough, but she loved us and was always very pleased when we did well.  Yes, she was 
strict, but she never carried a grudge from one day to the next; if you had a bad day in her class, it 
didn’t count against you on the next day.  She still smiled at you.  
 
Whenever we got too restless or noisy, her favorite thing to say was, “Okay, young people, let’s go run 
a 600.”  This meant that everyone in the class had to pile out of the door as quickly as we could, run 
one big lap around the big playground (600 yards!), and then return and line up in front of her door.  
We did this no matter the weather (yes, one time we ran in the rain). 
 
On the last day of school, we played games and had an end-of-year party.  We all cleaned out our 
desks, turned in all our textbooks, and collected our report cards.  Then it was time to say goodbye.  
We all knew we would see her the next year because she wasn’t going anywhere, but we all cried 
because she wouldn’t be our teacher anymore.  It was a tough day, to say the least. 
 
Whenever I think of Mrs. Matern, I hope she is proud of me.  This wonderful woman went to her 
Savior many years ago after the only fight she probably ever lost – one with cancer.  It breaks my 
heart to think of her suffering, but I’ll bet she fought cancer long and hard. 
 
In a small way, I compare the relationship I had with Mrs. Matern to the one the Apostles had with 
Jesus. Jesus worked his Apostles hard; Mrs. Matern worked us hard. Jesus kept going, no matter 
what; Mrs. Matern did too.  Jesus didn’t take excuses; Mrs. Matern didn’t either.  And no one wanted 
to ever disappoint either of them! 
 
It is a wonderful thing to have a great teacher.  Almost all of us have at least one, and chances are 
good that one great teacher changed you – like the greatest teacher of all changes us today.  
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 In our 2024 budget, under Mission, we placed a new category called "Seminary Student" 
in the amount of $3000.  This scholarship was proposed because the Pastor Nominating 
Committee, upon approaching the seminaries for prospects, found that only 25% of 
their students were planning to lead a church upon graduation. In line with our goal of 
(1) becoming noticed in the Presbyterian world, and (2) having a few prospects in our 
pocket for the pastor succession process, we got a little ahead of ourselves and floated 
the idea out to the seminaries. 
 
The result has been 120 applicants to date.  We want to form a 
task force of 3-5 members to do the following: 
 
1.  Create parameters for the scholarship(s). 
2.  Review the applicants 
3.  Choose from them for Fall acceptance. 
 
This is a short-term task force of a few months.  If you would be 
interested in volunteering for this worthy job, please let Pastor 
Mark know.  No experience necessary!!  We will guide you. 

Task Force Needed 



 

 

 

April Birthday Celebration! 

Join us for our church-wide monthly birthday 

celebration of friends and family born in April. 

Light refreshments will be served in the 

breezeway, weather permitting, following our 

Worship Service on Sunday, April 14th. 

PW Welcoming Tea planning on Sunday, 

April 14th, after church in the Conference 

Room. Anyone who is interested in 

planning the PW Welcoming Tea held in 

August is welcome to attend. 



 

 
 
 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

 
 

April 3 — Hot Dogs 
Jan Fitts 

 

April 10 — Hamburgers 

Kay Craig & Betty Magnuson 

 

April 17 —  Lasagna 
Jeannie Stockton 

 

April 24 — Menu TBA 
Kay Craig & Betty Magnuson 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

has helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. If you’d like 

to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

To go plates                              $5.00 

We are accepting credit card 

payments at Wednesday  

Night Supper! 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  4/1 at 6:00 p.m. at Sal Y Pimienta (818 Town & Country Blvd) 

PW MODERATORS on 4/3 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 4/3 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 4/9 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 4/10 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room).  
Lesson 8 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters. 

ZIP TRIP to the Blue Bell Creamery on  4/17 at 9:30 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on  4/24 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: April 9th at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Lesson 8 of Sacred Encounters will be discussed by the group of women 

using Zoom on Tuesday, April 9th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC women are 

welcomed in this Bible study group through videoconference!  Contact 

Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com to receive the Zoom 

invitation to join the meeting.   

The Unwind Group is going to Sal Y Pimienta at 

Town and Country on April 1st at 6:00 PM. The 

restaurant specializes in recipes from Peru, Uruguay, 

and Argentina, and is located at 818 Town and 

Country Blvd. Please RSVP to Jacquie Ballesteros at 

713-305-1114 or jballesteros1103@gmail.com, only if 

you plan to attend.  

       Presbyterian Women this Month     

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, April 

24th, at 9:30 AM in the Conference Room to 

make our Heart Pillows.  

Come join us! 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com


 

 



 

 



 

 

SBPC Scholarship applications are now available for interested 
students! Completed applications are due May 1 for the year 
applying, and should be submitted to Sarah Dikeman for the 
women’s scholarship and Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 



 

 



 

 
Troop 124182 is meeting on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month, from  

5:00-6:00 PM in the Scout Room of the Gathering Place.  

 

We would be glad to have you join us at our upcoming Troop 

meetings to learn how to get involved. If you would like to get 

more information, or have any questions, please contact Karen 

Dikeman at kdikeman@gmail.com.  

If you are interested in learning more about Boy Scout Troop 478, please join the Troop on Monday 

evenings from 7:00-8:00 PM at the Scout Hut. The Troop is always looking for new scouts to join! 

mailto:kdikeman@gmail.com


 

 

Save-the-Date for  
Vacation Bible School! 

June 11-14, 2024 
9:00 AM-11:30 AM 

 
A time of music, worship, crafts, recreation, and fellowship is being 
planned. We welcome any individuals that would like to participate or 

volunteer to please let Miguel know in the church office. 
 

VBS Registration Form 2024 
VBS Youth Volunteer Registration Form 2024 
VBS Adult Volunteer Registration Form 2024 

Last week Cub Scout Pack 552 celebrated their Blue & Gold Banquet. Blue & Gold 
Banquets are a tradition in Cub Scout Packs. They are a celebration of the 

anniversary of the founding of the Boy Scouts of America on February 8, 1910.  
 

Not only did the Pack host the Blue & Gold, but they also held a food drive to 
benefit the East Spring Branch Food Pantry. The pack raised over 400 lbs. of food 
and needed supplies. All the leftover food from the banquet was donated to our 

local VFW Post 8790. It was certainly a fun night! 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/VBS-Registration-2024.pdf
https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/VBS-Youth-Volunteer-Registration-2024.pdf
https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/VBS-Adult-Volunteer-Registration-2024.pdf


 

 



 

 



 

 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special 
occasion?  The 2024 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the 
Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from home, but would 
still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may 

signup digitally by using this form: https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-
46865119-2024, or email jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  

The cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements 

vary and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be 

written to SBPC and mailed to the Church Office (Attn: Jorida) or placed in the 

offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

During our church-wide retreat held last month at  
Mo-Ranch, attendees completed thank you cards for the 
Texas A&M Forest Service firefighters that Emily and Adam 
Turner work with, to thank them for their service as first 
responders. We continue to lift up in prayer all of the first 
responders and nonprofits that continue to provide long-term 
recovery to the communities that have been impacted by the 
Panhandle wildfires.  

The Mission Team would like to thank everyone who volunteered at the Feed My Starving 
Children Mobile Packing Event in February. We had 30 volunteers from our church as well as 
families from our Girl Scout Troop 124182 join us once again for the Mobile Packing Event. In 

addition to participating in the mobile packing event, our Mission Team also presented a 
$1,000 love offering from our special projects fund to help Pines Presbyterian reach their 
financial goal for the mobile packing event. Our friends at Pines Presbyterian wished to 

express their sincere thanks for our congregation's support of Feed My Starving Children. They 
shared that the meals we packed were sent to Haiti in early March.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

If you are purchasing something for reimbursement by the church, 

please take a tax exempt form from the Church Office with you. You 

can keep it in your car, purse, or wallet! Help us save a few dollars 

the next time you make a purchase for the church. Thank you! 

Did you know that you can help the church 

by doing your grocery shopping at 

Randalls? By giving our Good Neighbor 

Number (1140) at the checkout line when 

you shop with your Remarkable Card,  a 

portion of the proceeds will be contributed 

to the church.  

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 

Sundays of each month. This is a chance for 

elementary aged children to get to ring chimes as 

part of Worship. We are excited to continue this 

new adventure! Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net


 

 

Donald McDaniel 4/16 
Kylie Alderson 4/17 
Karen Dikeman 4/20 
Alex Napuri 4/20 
Carol Summers 4/25 
Thomas Lepera 4/25 
Nick Walters 4/26 
Parker Blome 4/27 
Jacob Smith 4/27 
  
  
  
  
  

  

Kip Rouse 4/2 
Rebecca Smith 4/5 
Jani Shepard 4/6 

Carla Pace 4/9 

Elliot Rouse 4/9 
Emma Pace 4/10 
Terry Austin 4/11 

Dick Slover 4/14 

Emily Turner 4/14 
  
  
  
  
  

  

  Ashley and Christopher Powell 4/7 
Sam and Rachel Wright 4/10 
Dianne and Jerry Bigelow 4/12 
Shannon Hassett and Claire Tessier 4/16 
Dick and Dorothy Slover 4/18 
Nicki and Paul H Laverty Jr. 4/21 
Gerald and Jan Fitts 4/26 
Terry and Ken Austin 4/28 
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

“He is not here; he has risen, just as he said.” 
  - Matthew 28:6 


